
COBB COUNTY RETIREE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER15, 2021 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Wednesday September 15, 2021 

at the West Cobb Senior center.  President John Reida called the meeting to order 

at 12 noon. 

Invocation was given by President Reida and the Pledge of Allegiance to Flag was 

given by Bob Beard. 

PRESENT:  Board Members: John Reida, Bob Beard, Mike Ball, Sam Heaton, 

Judy Sheppard, Melvin Holton and JoAnn Mann – 32 Members. 

WELCOME:   President John Reida welcome everyone here for our September 

meeting and acknowledging Birthdays and Anniversaries for the month of 

September, one birthday – Virgil Moon and 4 new members: Wilma Robinson – 

HR, 2 retirees from Public Safety and Judy Mason-Solicitor Ofc. Welcome aboard. 

ILLNESS/DEATH:   Condolences to the family of Andy Pinkerson, want to keep 

them in prayer. 

PROGRAM: Bob Beard introduced the speaker of the hour, Bill Volchmann, 

Finance Department and Trustee of the Pension Board – on the static of the 

Pension. 

Members of the Pension Board:  Roger Tutterow, Chair, Virgil Moon, Trustee, 

Tony Hagler, Trustee/Secretary, Bill Volchmann, Trustee and, Craig Owens, 

Trustee.                   

Bill said the pension is not where they want it to be, last year funded was 51.6% 

jump this year to 54.7%.  There has not been discussion on raises for the retirees, 

the best time to ask this question is when the Chairwoman come before us to 

speak, she will be here in October.  The Website to get to get information on the 

Pension: httsp://www.cobbcounty.org/human-resources/pension-plan. 

FINANCIAL REPORT:  on hand as of September 15, 2021 - $12,794.06 

MINUTES:  Sent 

TECHNOLOGY:  I-PHONE WATCH given to the President from his sons 



 for his birthday. Great gadget. 

 

 

NEW BUSINES:  It has been approved to have snacks in October and the Board 

approves to have our Annual Christmas Luncheon on Wednesday December 15, 

2021. 

“Congratulations” to Judy Mason our Gift Card winner. 

Next meeting is October 20
th
 - HR – Tony Hagler, Tressie Bloodworth and Keith 

Mazonkey and Chairwoman Lisa Cupid.  Look forward in seeing you. 

Meeting adjourned 12:37p.m. 

Have a blessed day! 

 

Jo Ann Mann 

Secretary 

CCREA 


